
Dear Trojans,

The school year is off to a great start! Students have
adjusted well to the new start time and release time. We
appreciate this smooth transition. An item to note is the
new chronic absenteeism laws. SF 2435 also made
changes to Iowa Code 299. This is a law for Iowa Code
299. In addition to changes in how the schools deal with
truancy issues, SF 2435 also made changes to Iowa Code
299 that are required to give the County Attorney notice
and the parent/guardian notice when a child becomes
chronically absent (>10%). The Code requires this notice
be sent to the parent/guardian by certified mail. The
grading period is a semester. This is mandatory for the
school district to follow.
1. School Engagement Meeting. When the school holds
the engagement meetings at the 15% absence threshold,
the county attorney is also notified.
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 The school engagement meeting with a school administrator, the parent/guardian(s), and the
student. Ms. Berg will be holding these meetings in her office. A notice will go home to parents
via postal mail.
2. Truancy Referrals. The school is required to make a truancy referral for prosecution to 
my office in the event of any one of the following: 
a. The parent/guardian fails to follow the terms of an absenteeism prevention plan 
entered into at the school engagement meeting; or 
b. The parent/guardian refuses to participate in a school engagement meeting (please make
sure we can prove the parent/guardian had notice of the meeting via certified mail or some
other acknowledgment to school staff); or 
c. The child is truant (>20%). At this time, the county attorney may prosecute the
parents/guardians. 
Other news: Students are off to a great start with the school year. Fastbridge assessments
were completed and students were placed into intervention groups. If your child is not at
benchmark and is persistently at-risk, you will be receiving a Model Intervention Plan for your
child for reading. This is to inform you of the intervention your child will be given during the
school day and any changes to the intervention plan throughout the year. If your child is at
benchmark or above, you will not be receiving a Model Intervention Plan.
Go Trojans! 
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REMEMBERING 9/11
By Adrianne Thomas

The 24-25 Tri-County School Student Counsel hosted  Musco
Lightings, 911 Remembered presented by Gary Gordon on
9/11/24. The secondary students, staff and community
members were in attendance. 
The day of 9/11/01, Musco Lighting realized they had a product
that could help assist the first responders at Ground Zero.  Four
Musco trucks in Rhode Island and one in New York rerouted
that day for Ground Zero. At 11:00 pm on 9/12/01 their lights
were operational. Forty-one Musco team members spent
20,000 hours manning five trucks there over the next 247 days. 
They also sent two Musco light trucks to assist at the Pentagon
from 9/13/01 through 9/19/01; one truck to the Pennsylvania
Memorial on 9/24/01 and installed temporary light poles in the
New York Landfill from 10/23/01 through 06/26/02. The light
poles were used to assist those sifting through the Ground
Zero rubble that had been sent their way.  
Musco had an American flag displayed in a case at the
presentation.  This was the 1st flag that was flown, hoisted by a
Musco Lighting truck at Ground Zero.  Mr. Gordon let us know
that many flags had been hoisted by the trucks during the
duration of their stay.  
This event was unlike anything the American people were
prepared for. Mr. Gordon explained that it was initially quite
difficult for the trucks to get into Ground Zero to assist and
over the duration they made many new contacts. Today Musco
Lighting has contact with 2-3 different agencies, mostly lead
by FEMA, to assist in other major events around the U.S.  Now
Musco Lighting is able to be of assistance at major weather
events and aid in rescues and/or clean up efforts.  
Tri-County Schools appreciated Musco Lighting and Gary
Gordon for giving this presentation. Thank you to Patty Davis
and the student council for arranging this. Thank you to What
Cheer Volunteer Fire Dept and Keokuk County Sheriffs Dept.
for also being apart of this event and sharing your experience
and knowledge.

1st flag flown on a Musco truck at
Ground Zero.

Presenter Gary Gordon

What Cheer Volunteer Fire Fighters

TC Alumni Noah Lundy and Quintin
McAdams demonstrate  the jaws of life.

Keokuk  County Sheriff’s Chief Deputy,
Adam Pence



STUDENTS OF THE MONTH

Lower Elementary: Kora Hadsell(3PK); Joslynn
Seyb-Jones(1st); Riley Fogle(4PK); Oaklynn
Van Patten(2nd) and Philine Hinrichsen(not

pictured K) 

Secondary Students: Nazareth Davis(10th);
Zoey Garrett(9th) and Natalie Triplett(9th)

Upper Elementary: Natalie Terwilliger(5th);
Annabelle Callow(3rd); Jenna Bos Rauch(4th)

and Quinn Stanley(6th)



I SPY A TC ALUMNI

TC Alumni, Samantha Brumbaugh, was the 5K Female Winner at Keswick Harvest Days in
September.  A few current TC students were seen as well! Harper Morrow; Casen Morrow and

Gracen MacCready also participated in the event. TC students not pictured: Nolan Randal;
Cooper Vermillion and Lukas Fogle







ANYONE STILL INTERESTED IN DONATING TO HLV/TC SPORTS BOOSTER CLUB OR BECOMING
A MEMBER? THE BOOSTERS ARE ASKING THAT PARENTS SIGN UP FOR AT LEAST 2
CONCESSION SHIFTS A SEASON. IN TURN  YOU GET A $15 FOOD CREDIT EACH TIME YOU WORK.
WORKING JUST 1 EVENT ESSENTIALLY GETS YOU YOUR MONEY BACK. WIN/WIN!
BECOMING A MEMBER SUPPORTS BOTH HLV & TC SPORTS PROGRAMS!


